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Angelus Letter

11 May 2020

Monday of the Fifth Week of Easter

Dear Parish Family,

An email arrived on Sunday morning during the streaming of our Masses announcing a date on which the Diocese of Cleveland will begin public celebrations of the Eucharist.  The “soft opening” will be on Monday, May 25th also known as Memorial Day.  It will not be business as usual.  There are a significant number of precautions we must take and it will take some time to figure out exactly how we will carry them out at St. Sebastian Parish. There are several pages of bullet-pointed mandates and recommendations we must follow and they are attached at the end of this letter so that you have an idea of what will be happening (and if you want to volunteer to assist in some way.)

Last night, I was thinking that the 25th was this coming Monday and to my disappointment this morning when writing to you and checking my calendar, I realized that I had a little longer to wait and that put a big dent in my good mood.  But still, we have something toward which we can prepare.

What does this mean for our graduating 8th graders, our first communicants and those in RCIA?  We are still discerning what we can do and what would be prudent to do.  We may offer some different options.  For example, it is a possibility that instead of only having one large First Communion Mass, we may also encourage the families that wish to do so, to attend a daily Mass.  Fr. Simone will be contacting those in RCIA soon to inquire of them if they are comfortable with moving forward now with entrance into the Church (the rite requires a LOT of contact.)  We have ideas for our 8th graders in the parish school but no definite plans as of yet.  We have even thought of having one Mass in our field (not my favorite idea but a realistic one in this particular situation) in which we ask people to bring lawn chairs or blankets to sit on since it will be difficult to wash down the entire church (as is required by the mandates) between each Mass.   (Of course, this assumes that it will ever stop snowing!)  When decisions have been made, I will certainly let you know.

DAY SCHOOL ON-LINE ROSARY

Our parish school children have put together a rosary video for the month of May.  You can find it on our parish’s YouTube channel, https://m.youtube.com/channel/UC0FM4PBnZG--2iVayQrFQ9w.  It was a blustery day but they persevered!  Thank you for everyone who was able to participate to help us celebrate our Blessed Mother Mary’s month!

CUTTING GARDEN

I was able to speak with the gentlemen digging gas lines in the cutting garden today.  They will be digging around in there for a few more days.  Karen Spangler and her crew will be there to move plants out of the way until they are finished.  Couldn’t have picked a better year for this endeavor.  

CONFESSIONS

If you are in need of Confession, please call the rectory office at 330-836-2233 and they will be able to set up an appointment for you. 

BEDTIME READING

The mandates listed below make for some great bedtime reading so I’ll keep this letter shorter and let you get to it.  

 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep these persons and all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: 

Katy Carris, Debbie Cherif, Saida Cherif, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Stan Kennedy, Mary Kay McCarron, Jill Morganwick, Kathleen O’Hearn, Pamela Oliver, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Francis Sawaya, John Schultz, Bernard and Patricia Smith, Don Snyder, Marilyn Spallino,  Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.
 

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us. 
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